Charing Cross Precinct Minutes

CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

WEDNESDAY, 27 AUGUST 2008
CHARING CROSS HOTEL

 
 
The meeting opened at 7.35 p.m.
 
1.      Welcome. D. Caretti [Convenor]
2.      Apologies J.  Skinner, K. Sloane, L. Bussell
3.      Attendance. D. Caretti, J. Namey, J. Hislop, A. Pappas, P.McAlpin, J. McAlpin, M. Hope, P, Kenny, M. Main, R, Jackson, B. Thompson, I. St.Leon, J. Punch, A. Arthy, M. Crossin, M. Porteous, D. Galland, W. Davidson, Indian T. Away shop keeper, Hon.  P. Pearce (speaker)
4.      Correspondence. J. Hislop proposed a condolence card be sent to J. Skinner, J. Namey to action.
5.      Minutes of the Charing Cross Precinct meeting on Wed, 25 June 2008 were passed.
 
6.      Matters Arising
        P. Kenny reported that as yet there has been no action on lighting outside St.Cath. School and Bellagio’s walkway lines.

        Council has decided not to move the pedestrian crossing,outside the Commonwealth Bank  further up Bronte Rd 
        400 bus –Cr Strewe has written to Hon. J. Watkins about proposed bus stop in front of Waverley P.S. Cr Strewe to report back the Minister’s response.
        Flyers. D. Caretti spoke to Council officers about delivery of flyers. There were no reports of not receiving flyers.
        Aged Care Facility, Carrington Road. M. Hope met A. Cray from Conics and she pushed hard for private space for visitors. J. Punch, resident, to report back to next CXP meeting after next residents’ meeting.
 
7.      Development Applications
        298 Bronte Rd. Indian Takeaway Shop
Been to IHAP and Council. Outcome –it was agreed to postpone extending operating hours for 12 months and then to have a review of issues, such as hours of operation, noise and odours. Meanwhile the operator  is not permitted to prepare or cook before 7 a.m. or after 10 p.m. Complaints can be lodged on 9361 8000. The owner of the building said the exhaust fans had been repaired, the door has been closed during cooking and the restaurant staff were observing the hours of operation.

        274 Bronte Rd. Sorelle Café.
M. Hope reported making a submission re the problem (in general) of tables and chairs on the footpath especially in that section of Charing Cross.   However, the consent is for a change of use to a café and any proposed footpath seating is subject to a separate DA.
 
 
 
 
8. Outcomes and feedback
        Former Traversi Jones site Bronte Rd.
Delivery vans will not be able to access ramp to u/g car park and so double loading zones will be required - given that present-day vehicles need 2 spaces this will reduce customer parking – an on-going problem for shopkeepers. It is likely that vehicles will frequently have to double park and hold up traffic or park across the footpath (especially during construction) posing problems for pedestrians and especially those with disabilities , (Under the Disability Discrimination Act there must be a safe continuous accessible path of travel.) The building will be demolished and replaced by a 2 storey structure infilling the site. It will lose its façade and subsequently all of its character. It is an infill site and not Heritage listed.

 

        16 High St.
M. Hope has written a submission highlighting heritage concerns and problems of a domino effect to properties to the south if the building line is projected further to the rear.
 
        10 Gipps St. 
 
Revised D.A. passed and property sold. W. Davidson, the applicant, said the DA had been manipulated, complaints have been made and investigations are ongoing.  M. Hope referred to an article in The Wentworth Courier. “Cr Main denies Green bias” published on 30.7.08 and outlined her email response to the writer, Mr Bates, in which she expressed her concern that the article, contained incorrect statements and assertions. W. Davidson directed his comments to Cr. Main. She replied she had had nothing to do with the decision and that she had been absent from both Council meetings at which decisions had been made. W. Davidson disagreed. J.Namey said Cr. Main was overseas when the first meeting was held and Cr. Main clarified she had absented herself from the second meeting, while the D.A.was being discussed. W. Davidson claimed there had been a dreadful conflict of interest.
 
        Bronte Rd. Former House of Lattice site
J. Hislop thanked Hon. P. Pearce, N. Mardini and Cr I.Strewe for their support. The developer has agreed to render the offending wall, but so far has not erected scaffolding and has failed to address issue of fenestration. She said 18 owners are affected. The case goes to the L.E.C. on  7 Oct 2008.
 

8.      General Business
        A “Tapas” restaurant is opening at former Mayfields restaurant site.
        J. Punch requested buses stop closer to Carrington Rd.  kerb to aid elderly residents at Aged Care Facility opp. Queen’s Park. 
        J. Punch requested that the trees overhanging the footpath in McPherson St. between Carrington Rd. and Albion St. be pruned to prevent pedestrians getting wet.
 
        P.Kenny said she had been approached by local residents about a pedestrian crossing from St.Catherine’s School to continuation of Albion St.,heading towards Fern St., as there have been many near misses.
Proposition Cr. Main to discuss with L. Bussell and Cr. Strewe  
        J. Punch complained that shops in Bronte Rd. are badly numbered.
Proposition Cr. Main to speak to L. Bussell.
        Graffiti. J. Hislop said she had heard other councils are prosecuting graffiti artists and demanding they contribute to cleaning it.up Cr. Main said spray cans have to be locked away and not sold to under 18s. Police can frisk. Places have been set aside for artists
        P. Kenny read an article about No Standing on west side of Bronte Rd. CX, between 7-9 a. m. to aid traffic flow She said there had been no consultation. Cr. Main said it was not passed by Council. Changes have been made to parking times in Bronte Rd. CX to assist shopkeepers.
        Robin Hood Hotel. Nearby residents complained about noise, unacceptable behaviour, pedestrian accidents, broken windows and overlooking. Since the extension of opening hours, noise continues until 3 a. m. M. Hope offered assistance re making submissions and Cr. Main said she could be contacted. Residents said they had contacted police numerous times .Hon. P. Pearce advised residents to diarise incidents and to ask the police to record them  along with their tel. no., to contact neighbours to write submissions and  to get in touch with Councillors. The State Govt. is forming a new police taskforce to tackle conformance to Liquor Act.
 
9.      Guest speaker, Hon. P. Pearce, Member for Coogee, “NSW Government Planning Reforms”
 
        Hon. P. Pearce outlined the changes made to the Environment and Planning legislation, including the changes to the role of private certifiers, the new DA process, the appeal process, the role of arbitrators in neighbours’ disputes the Land and Environment Court  rules and procedures and building codes.
        He said that Waverley was one of the few councils with Heritage provisions in their environmental planning instruments.
        The changes will take 2-3 years to come into force.
 
 Next meeting will take place at Charing Cross Hotel on Wednesday, 22nd October 2008 at 730pm.The meeting closed at 9.30 pm
 
 

